
 

Notice 
(For All parents – Pre-school – Std. XII) 

 
June 08, 2022        From the Principal 
 Dear Parents, 
Welcome to the academic year 2022-23! 
Our School aims at a holistic, value based approach to education, built on the foundation 
of culture, character, compassion and courage. It believes that the purpose of a school is 
to lead young minds towards the light, nurturing not only the mind and body but also the 
soul of the child. I am happy to have you as a parent and your child as a student of this 
esteemed Institution. Some of you have been with us for more than 6 years and the bond 
of our relation is getting stronger! We value our relation and look forward to many more 
years of togetherness. 
 
The orientation meeting ONLY for the new parents will be conducted as per the 
details given below: 
 
https://youtu.be/yVZqxZhyNPQ 
 

 
 
 Re-opening Schedule: 

The school re-opens for all classes as per the schedule given in the school 
calendar. Please follow the working hours mentioned in the calendar.  
 

 Regular school hours: 
Stds. XI & XII 7:55 am – 1:25 pm 
Std. I to X  7:55 am – 2:35 pm    

     Pre-primary  8:55 am – 12:15 pm   
 
 Regular School Uniform: 
Regular school uniform will be worn by all the students on Mondays, Tuesdays, 
Thursdays, Fridays and Saturdays (if applicable).  
 
 PT Uniform: 
All the students will wear the PT Uniform on every Wednesday.  
 
 Appearance: 
Children must be smartly dressed. The uniform must be clean, ironed and of proper fit of 
the child. Shoes and socks must be clean. Some children wear torn socks with loose 
elastic, this will not be allowed. Boys must have a short haircut (crew cut) and girls need to 
tie their long hair neatly with a black ribbon. A black hair band is a must for all girls.  
Girls of all classes are allowed to wear BLACK LEGGINGS (ONLY) during winter or 
on the days they have Yoga period or any such related activity. 



 

 Transport: 
 

For parents’ convenience and in order to streamline the system of transportation and 
facilitate the transporter to plan the routes better, a transportation desk shall be present in 
the school premises from June 8th from 8:00 am – 12:00 noon.  
If you are interested in availing transportation facility  
The registrations for SVIS School Bus Transportation has started from 9th May 2022. We 
kindly request those who are willing to avail Transport service, please fill the Google form 
as soon as possible. 
Link for the Transport Google Form is mentioned below: 
(Limited Seats available)  
If you have already filled this form in May 2022 month kindly ignore this link. 
 
Transport Dept. 
NAGESHWAR ROADLINES 
Office : 9405215581 / 9922956883 
www.schoolbuspune.com 
 
https://forms.gle/3NgxXvytaG6rsCDG6 
 
 
Textbooks & Notebooks: 
 
All the learning material for the pre-primary students and the students of Stds. I – XII  has 
been bought by the parents. Enclosed please find a list of the notebooks to be covered 
and labelled accordingly. Please do it by Friday June 10, 2022 and send it back to school. 
The parents of the students of pre-primary may work on it in next week. 

 

 Suggestions for children’s tiffin-box (for the pre-school students): 
 

Mondays & Thursdays:  Chapati / Paratha with vegetables 
Tuesdays & Fridays:  Idli / Dosa / Vegetable Sandwich etc. 
Wednesdays:   Sprouts bhel, fruit salad, poha, upma, khichadi etc.  
 
Students of Stds. I – XII must carry two tiffin boxes every day. A snack for the short 
break and proper lunch for the lunch break. Chips and junk food will not be 
permitted. Food brought in plastic packets will not be permitted. 
 
 As you all would be aware that Sadhu Vaswani International School believes in 
pure vegetarianism, please ensure that non vegetarian food (including eggs) is 
never provided in your children’s tiffin-box. 
 
 Things to be carried to school: (All items must be labeled) 

 
1. Tiffin (as per the suggested menu for the week) 
2. Hanging sipper water bottle (water bottle with straw) 
3. 2 napkins 
4. Communication Notebook 
5. Change of under garments and extra uniform (for pre-school children) 
6. Jackets / sweatshirts as per the school uniform 
7. Raincoat 

 



 

 School Activity Schedule: 
The activities of the year have been planned well in advance and printed in the form of the 
School Activity Schedule which is enclosed herewith. Please place it in a prominent place 
in your house and refer to it regularly. It will help you to be aware of all the events in 
school. All the holidays and vacations are mentioned in the Schedule. Please plan your 
vacations accordingly. Please note that no special notices or communication about the 
scheduled calendar activities would be made from the School unless there are changes 
made to the Calendar due to unforeseen circumstances.   
 
 NIE Times: 
As a value addition for their learning process we give the Times of India Student Special 
Edition to Stds. III – VIII every day. We expect parents to help their children to read these 
issues at home. It will certainly help them to improve their vocabulary and expression.  
 
 Communication Book:  
Communication books have been handed over to the students along with the book sets. 
Please fill in  the student information forms/declarations/consents and send them back to 
school. On Friday, June 10, 2022, teachers will take out one copy for the school records. It 
is mandatory to read notices and homework and sign the communication book every day. 
Make sure that your child completes the work at home on time. 
 
 Website: 
Please check our schools website www.svispune.in regularly for important circulars, 
developments or announcements pertaining to our school. 
 
 Academic Tests/Subject Enrichment Activities: 

o The students of Stds. I – XII will have periodic assessments as per the Activity 
Schedule. Please read the timetable carefully.  

o For the pre-primary students the assessments will be done on a regular basis. It 
will be an informal system.  
 

 Birthday Celebration: (only for pre-primary – Std. V): 
On your child’s birthday, the School will allow the child to distribute only chocolates 
/ biscuits to the students of their class. No personal gifts for the teacher or the 
students will be entertained. You may send a book / books for the school library. 
Many children benefit from this. Children are allowed to come in civil clothes on 
their birthdays. No cake cutting ceremonies will be allowed in classes so please do 
not send any cake on that day. 
 
 Meeting Principal or Teachers: 
Parents wishing to meet the Principal or teachers must do so with prior appointment only. 
You must communicate with the teacher via the communication book. There are Open 
Days reserved in the School Activity Schedule for the parent teacher meetings. Please 
make sure that you are present on those days. 
 
Please co-operate to inculcate right discipline and good values in your child by 
following all instructions given by the school authorities.  
 
Looking forward to a long term and a fruitful relationship with you and your child. 
 
Thank You    Ms. Aarti Patil (Principal) 


